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NEWSLETTER 41/2016    16 DECEMBER 2016 

 

Dear Parents and Friends of St Clareôs 

 

This weekôs newsletter is the last for the 2016 school year.  It is a large production.  Before you 

get lost in the information about HSC, academic awards, school assemblies, our final school 

mass or news about other student learning, I would like to thank all our parents, staff and 

students for another fine year of learning.  I hope you and your families have a wonderful break 

and that Christmas and the New Year brings only good things. 

 

Thank you for your support. 

 

God Bless 

 

 

 

Principal  

 

The School Magazine will be published early 2017 
 
Mass Times 

 

Our Lady of the Rosary, Taree 
75 Albert St, Taree 

Saturday Vigil:  6:00 pm 

Sunday Mass:  9:30 am 
 

Our Lady of Perpetual Help, Wingham 

8 Farquhar Street, Wingham 

Sunday:   8:30am 

 

St Bernadetteôs, Krambach 
Bucketts Way, Krambach 

Saturday:  6:30 pm  

Sunday:  9 am 

(Mass is celebrated on alternate weekends ï please 

speak to Deacon Vince or Mrs Denise Ryan at school for 

information on which weekend mass will be celebrated) 

 

Our Lady Star of the Sea, Harrington 
Pilot St, Harrington 

Saturday Vigil:  6:00 pm 

(1st, 3rd and 5th Saturdays in each month) 

Saturday Liturgy of the Word and Communion:   

6:00 pm 

(2nd and 4th Saturdays of each month) 

 

St Therese's, Lansdowne 
Cundle Rd, Lansdowne 

Saturday Vigil: 6:00 pm 

(2nd and 4th Saturdays of each month) 

 

Our Lady of Fatima, Old Bar  
20 Hall St, Old Bar, Sunday Mass:  7:30 am 

 

St Patrick's, Cundletown 
River St, Cundletown 

Sunday Mass:  6:00 pm 

 

Forster-Tuncurry Catholic Parish 

Holy Name of Jesus Parish Church, Forster 
33 Lake Street, Forster 

Sunday Mass:  9:00 am 

 

St Mary, Star of the Sea Church, Tuncurry 
15 Peel Street, Tuncurry 

Saturday Vigil:  6:00 pm 

Sunday Mass:  7:00 am 



 

 

This last week has seen the publication of HSC results and student ATAR scores.  Once again 

St Clareôs has been able to assist students to learn successfully and óget where they want to goô. 

 

MEDIA RELEASE:  ST CLAREôS HIGH SCHOOL ï HSC RESULTS ï 2016 

 

Principalôs Comment: 

 

ñCongratulations to our HSC class of 2016 on their excellent results which are a fitting 

reflection of their efforts and dedication to their studies.  I particularly want to thank our staff 

for their excellent teaching and our parents for the fine support that they have given their sons 

and daughters and the school over the past six years.  We are proud of our students, staff and St 

Clareôs tradition of achieving high standards in the HSC.ò  

 

The 2016 HSC Examination results have, again, been very rewarding for St Clareôs High 

School students.  In the HSC grading system, Band 6 is the highest level which can be attained 

in a subject.  The 84 members of the cohort were rewarded with 39 Band 6 results across 18 

subjects with outstanding results in Mathematics, Studies of Religion, Drama and English. 

 

Multiple Band 6 results were recorded in all four levels of Mathematics while the two levels of 

Studies of Religion saw 10 Band 6s. 

 

In Drama, all 9 students, through their various group presentations, were nominated for 

OnSTAGE, the performance extravaganza of the best HSC practical presentations from across 

the state.  Further to this, two students were also nominated for their individual act.  Nicholas 

Smith was subsequently selected as one of 10 individuals to perform at OnSTAGE early next 

year. 

 

In English, School Captain, Thomas Dormor, has been informed by the Board of Studies, 

Teaching & Educational Standards, that he has topped the state in English Extension 2.  This 

highest level of English is for students who are the best-of-the-best and for Thomas to achieve 

this feat is extraordinary.  Thomas received further accolades from the NSW Premierôs 

Department as an All -round Achiever for recording Band 6 results in 10 or more units of 

courses.  This significant achievement was also attained by his classmate, Thomas Tsang. 

 

On an associated honours list, 17 students have been affirmed by being listed as a Distinguished 

Achiever through gaining at least one Band 6 result. 

 

Students have also been notified that they had topped 9 subjects in high schools administered 

by the Maitland-Newcastle Catholic Schools Office.  These students are: 

 

¶ Abbey Dawson ï Human Services 

¶ Thomas Dormer ï Economics, English Extension 2 and Modern History 

¶ Declan Moylan ï Drama 

¶ Rose Pennington ï Earth & Environmental Science 

¶ Thomas Tsang ï Music 2 and Mathematics Extension 2 

¶ Clayton Wisemantel ï Network and Hardware 

 



 

 

Through the various university early entry programs, there have been more than 100 offers of 

placements with some students receiving multiple notifications. 

 

Of the 84 students in the Class of 2016: 

 

¶ 36 students received early entry to University of New England 

¶ 16 students received early entry via the STAR program to Southern Cross University 

¶ SRS early offers are still being finalised  

¶ 8 students gained early entry to Wollongong University 

¶ Veronia Andrawes, Thomas Dormor, Casey Griffiths and Melanie Malakou received offers 

of E12 early entry program for Sydney University ï this include a $5000 scholarship and an 

iPad for each of the students 

¶ Thomas Dormor has gained an Inspired by Business Scholarship for Sydney University, St 

Andrews College Residential Scholarship, St Andrews College Music Scholarship with a 

total value of $71,500 over 4 years. 

¶ 6 students have gained places in TAFE for 2017 

¶ 39 Band 6 results across 18 subjects 

 

According to the limited contact the school has had with students today, the student who is our 

2016 Dux is Thomas Tsang with an Australian Tertiary Admissions Rank of 99.05.  He plans to 

study medicine at the University of NSW or at the University of Tasmania. 

 

Top ATARs of which the school is aware at the time of media release: 

 

Thomas Tsang 99.05 B. Medicine at University of NSW or University of Tasmania 

Thomas Dormor 98.85 B. Commerce (Liberal Studies), E12 Entry to University of 

   Sydney 

Damien Owen 96.05 B. Actuarial Studies, University of New South Wales  

Declan Moylan 94.85 B. Conservation Biology (Honours), University of Wollongong 

Lucy McIntosh 94.05 B. Arts/Law/Economics, University of New South Wales 

Isabella Blenkin 91.95 B. Communications ï Media, University of Newcastle 

Patrick OôDwyer 91.10 B. Chemical Engineering, University of Newcastle 

Jordan Brown 90.75 B. Law/Communications (Media), University of Technology 

Emily Lee 89.80 Scholars Biomedical Engineering (Honours), Wollongong 

  University  

Casey Griffiths 89.10 B. Science, E12 entry to University of Sydney 

Veronia Andrawes 87.25 B. Medical Science, E12 entry to University of Sydney 

Rose Pennington 86.20 B. Communications (Media), University of New England 

Alexandra Nicholls 83.75 A course in the field of science 

Hannah Cai 83.55 B. Arts (Commerce), Macquarie University 

Shari Collison 82.65 B. Arts/B. Education (Secondary Teaching), Macquarie 

  University 

Jordan Martyn 82.25 B. Law, University of Newcastle 

Melanie Malakou 80.25 B. Arts, E12 entry to University of Sydney 

  



 

 

In closing, I am proud to say that the vast majority of our HSC cohort has achieved results 

which will enable them to pursue their post secondary school goals.  

 

 

 

 

 

Peter Nicholls 

Principal  

 

Contact:  Peter Nicholls, Principal ï 0437 518 549 

 

 

 Thomas Tsang Thomas Dormor Damien Owen Declan Moylan 

 

 Lucy McIntosh Isabella Blenkin Patrick OôDwyer Jordan Brown 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

End of Year Mass 

 

On Tuesday, we celebrated the last mass of the 2016 school year.  It was a wonderful event full 

of beautiful music and great participation from all who attended.  The mass was led by Fr Greg 

Barker, assisted by Deacon Vince Ryan, our Year 10 musicians, joined by Year 12 students 

Thomas Dormor and Thomas Tsang and led by Mrs Carmel Brown, gave the mass a depth that 

was much appreciated by all who gathered in the school hall.  Thanks to Denise Ryan and her 

team for the organisation, Carmel Brown for the music and Fr Greg and Deacon Vince for their 

continued support of our community. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Monday the Student Representative Council, under the direction of Jane Polson, organised a 

farewell assembly for departing staff.  At the assembly the school community farewelled: 

 

Departing Staff 
 

John Chapman:  28 years of service at the school ï 18 of which he served as a Student 

Coordinator. 

 

Jenny McKendry:   many hours of extra tutoring in the areas of music, debating and public 

speaking along with her work in English and the Music Department. 

 

Kylie Wallis:   10 years as a teacher and five as a Studies Coordinator of PDHPE, lots of 

camps, sports and PE lessons ï leading learning. 

 



 

 

Jenna Rowsell:  Representative Sports Coordinator, Maths and PE Teacher who has a year of 

leave in 2017. 

 

Shannon OôMara:  Textiles and general creativeness which will be missed by all her students 

from Year 7 to Year 12. 

 

Adelina Hall:  Teacher who invested a lot of time and effort into the planning of her Science 

and Maths classes. 

 

Maryanne Jensen who has worked for over 20 years supporting young people as they went 

about their learning. 

 

Tammy Woods who, like Maryanne, has worked to support learners across all year levels.  

Tammy was also the driving force behind the evolution of the St Clareôs Horse Sports Day. 

 

A big thank you to all listed above and, on behalf of the school community, I wish all a happy 

Christmas and every success in their future endeavours. 

 
Cadence farewell to Jenny McKendry 

 

  



 

 

 

 



 

 

New Staff 
 

We welcome to the St Clareôs Science faculty, Matthew Hanlon for a one year position in 

2017. 

 

Liz Petrucci will join the English Department on a one year appointment. 

 

Michael Knight  returns to a one year position in the Maths Department. 

 

 

New Positions in Staff 

 

Emma Gale (1 Point) will share TAS Coordination with Phillip Chalmers (2 Points). 

 

Stacy Posadas takes over the daily organisation and timetabling duties for 2017. 

 

Catherine Eady will become St Clareôs Leader of Professional Accreditation for 2017 with 

responsibility for overseeing Pre-service to Proficient Teachers. 

 

Jennifer Watkins will be St Clareôs Leader of Professional Learning for 2017 with 

responsibility for development of Professional Development for individuals and Professional 

Groups. 

 

Simon Little (English) and David Constantine (Hospitality/TAS)  have been made 

permanent members of staff. 

 

Roxanne Dunn returns in a part-time job share in the Science Department with Damien 

Bellanto. 

 

Rebecca Huett will job share .2 with Melissa Northam. 

 

Jeremy Hobbes will continue in a part-time HSIE position at the school. 

 

Anne Larbalestier will job share .2 in the Maths Department with Laura Boere. 

 

 

Further appointments to staff will be made public in the new school year. 

 

 

  



 

 

ST CLAREôS HIGH SCHOOL SPECIAL AWARDS 2016 

 

Annual Awards Ceremony ï Friday, 16 December 

 

Sharon Mackie-Cother Memorial Award for Excellence in  

Year 11 English ï  Michael OôDwyer, Year 11 

Aquinas Award ï  David Smith, Year 11 

Mid Coast Connect Vocational Education & Training Award - Shayla Mancell, Year 11 

Long Tan Leadership Award - Jennifer Wesley, Year 10 

 

Cultural Award Junior School ï  Teisha Farr 

Cultural Award Senior School ï  Declan Moylan 

Citizenship Award, Year 7 ï  Samantha Chicken 

Citizenship Award, Year 8 ï  Georgina Saad 

Citizenship Award, Year 9 ï  Elizabeth Avery 

Citizenship Award Year 10 - Matthew Parvin 

Citizenship Award, Year 11 ï Ruby Jones 

Leadership Award, Year 7 ï  Rickardd Weiley 

Leadership Award, Year 8 ï  Jordan Moscatt and 

 Ryan Young 

Leadership Award, Year 9 ï  Cayley Cribb 

Leadership Award Year 10 ï Jennifer Wesley 

Leadership Award, Year 11 ï  Sarah Ward 

Academic Excellence Award, Year 7 ï  Patrick Guthridge  and 

 WenYuan LimSchneider 

Academic Excellence Award, Year 8 ï Elise Rourke 

Academic Excellence Award, Year 9 ï Elizabeth Avery 

Academic Excellence Award Year 10 ï Jennifer Wesley 

Academic Excellence Award, Year 11 ï  Michael OôDwyer 

Sportswoman of the Year ï Junior School ï  Katarina Kladis  

Sportsman of the Year ï Junior School ï  Mitchell Black  

Sportswoman of the Year ï Senior School ï  Olivia Stewart 

Sportsman of the Year ï Senior School ï  Samuel Mudford 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

  


